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Meeting Basics 
The Colorado Springs Quilt Guild meets at The Senior Center, 1514 North Hancock.  CSQG 
meets the 2nd Thursday evening of each month.  Registration begins at 6:00 p.m. and the 
general meeting starts at 6:30 p.m.  Bring a friend! Guests will pay $5 per meeting.  The 
board meets every first Thursday at Ruth's (4440 Austin Bluffs Parkway) at 5:30. All 
members are welcome to attend. 
 
Things to bring: 
Completed quilt tops, charity quilts, Put ‘n Take items, secret pal gifts, strips, door prizes, 
Block of the Quarter, show n tell, and money for raffle ticket.  Don’t forget to check in when 
you arrive and wear your name tag.  Say “hello” to someone you don’t know! 
 
Committees 
All the new committee chairs are listed on the left. If you are interested in helping in any 
way, please contact the person listed. If you do not know the person, check out name tags 
at the next meeting.  

Presidential Pieces--Angela Gilpin 
 
It’s April and I’m thinking of spring cleaning and moving all the furniture around in 
the living room! So as I think about changing my living room layout, I’m also thinking 
about ways to change how I quilt. I had someone tell me once, that it’s not the end 
result of quilting as much as it is the process of quilting that brings us joy. Finding just 
the right pattern, buying all the right fabric, and then slowly exploring the process of 
putting all that together into a beautiful quilt is the essence of creating that we 
sometimes forget in our rush to get one more quilt done for a family member or 
friend or one more block of the month ready for class. We should all take the time to 
slow down and enjoy the process of quilting and remember why we started this 
journey to begin with.  
 
I won’t be at the April meeting – going to Stitches Expo in Atlanta to enjoy my other 
passion – knitting. It’s not too early to start thinking about the October auction and 
all the goodies you have stashed away in your quilt/craft rooms. As you dive into 
your spring cleaning and organizing all your stuff after the craziness of the holidays 
and new year, put aside those items that you would think someone else may enjoy. 
 
"The pure joy of quilting is revealed with the last satisfying stitch of a quilt.” 
(Anonymous) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board Members 
President – 
Angela Gilpin-331-0914 
1st V.P. (Membership)  
Lyn Seaver-266-6782 

2nd V. P. (Programs)  
Nikki Rainey-706-718-6828 
Secretary  
Kitty Hindle-706-756-7708 
Treasurer 
Jalinda Gieck-578-1947 
 

Committees 
Auction 
Sheila Plagman- 358-8837 
Block of the Quarter  
Nikki Rainey-706-718-6828 
Challenge Quilts 
Mary Hattick-329-4948 
Charity Quilts –Safe Passage 
Ann Seymoure-238-2025 
Charity Quilts-Veterans 
Julie McNames -235-6060 
Charm Strips & Squares 
Terry Putzstuck-271-8447 

Comfort Quilts Susan Reed-
Throckmorton- 337-1066 
Historian  
Cheryl Ross-447-5659 
Hospitality  
Gloria Lesher-322-4148 
Librarian 
Danielle Keenan- 
307-631-0119 
Monthly Raffle  
Vickey Anderson-391-1330 
Put ‘n Take  
Cheryl Griffin-641-7747 
Raffle Quilt Tickets 
Dana Zimmerman- 
313-0120 
Raffle Quilt Custodian 
Dana Zimmerman 
313-0120 
Retreat 
Eddie Gray-499-7852 
Secret Pals  
Debbie Davidson 
440-7976 
Webmaster/ Newsletter 
Mary Hattick-329-4948 
cospringsqg@gmail.com  
_____________________________ 

Mailing address: CSQG 
PO Box 8221, CS, 80933 

Colorado Springs Quilt Guild 
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April 11: Member Sales Night and UFO Swap 

tel:%28706%29%20756-7708
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Show your membership card at these 
shops and save. 
 
Hancock Fabrics ï 10% discount on all 
non-sale items. 
 
High Country Quilts – 10% off regular 
priced items on day of guild meeting. 
 
Lady Bug Hill Quilts and Ruthôs 
Stitchery each have a customer card. 
 
Mill Outlet – 10% off regular priced 
items, anytime. 
 
Myers Sewing – 10% off regular priced 
items, including labor. 
 
Na-la's Quilt Shoppe in Fountain offers 
a 10%  discount if you show your guild 
card (does not apply to classes) 
 
Nuts N Bolts-Woodland Park 10% 
discount on non-sale items (does not 
apply to classes) 
 
Sprinkles Sewing – 10% off 
accessories, threads and notions. 
 
Stitcherôs Garden has a customer 
card. 
 

 
Birthday Wishes   
Happy Birthday from 
all your quilting friends  
at the Colorado Springs  
Quilt Guild.  May your 
birthday be a perfect one and may 
the year ahead hold everything 
that means the most to you.   
 

April  Birthdays 
Vickey Anderson April 11 
Cynthia McGrew April 12 
Carol Green  April 25 
 
Newsletter Articles to 
copsringsqg@gmail.com by April  
25 
 
Next board meeting is at Ruth's 
Stitchery at 5:30 on April 4 

Editors Corner 
The newsletter is published monthly and sent  to each paid member, either via 
email or snail mail.  It contains current events information regarding the monthly meeting, 
guest speakers and workshops, board meeting dates and other announcements 
regarding upcoming events and news both within the guild as well as local and 
regional quilting events.  As always, member contributions to the newsletter are 
invaluable.  Please visit our website. The address is http://csqg.blogspot.com 
 

Inclement Weather 
In the event of inclement weather, CSQG will follow the same closure information of 
School District 11.  If School District 11 is experiencing any delays or closures, we 
will not have a guild meeting.  http://www.d11.org/weather.htm  
 

Show N Tell  
Don’t be bashful! Most meetings include a show ‘n tell time when guild members 
can display recent projects for everyone to see. Ooohs and aaahs are not uncommon!! 
Show ‘n tell is a great deal of fun and everyone looks forward to it. Your show ‘n tell 
need not be limited to quilted items as we all have interests other than quilting. 
Every time you bring a show n tell item, write your name down and you will be 
entered in a quarterly drawing for a prize. 
 

Strips and Squares Terry Putzstuck 
  
April: Batiks    May: Small flowers 
June: Black/yellow   July: Reproduction prints 
August: Animal skin prints  September: Shades of blue 
October: Black/orange   November: Flannel 
 
Hospitality - Gloria Lesher 
Our hostesses this month are:  
Carol Green    Emily Ferri 
Margaret Guenther   Debbie Davidson 
Carla Hale    Mardeen Libby 
Cheryl Griffin    Karen Axell 
Pat Cramer 
 
Please bring a snack (that would feed 24 people) and a large drink item.  Remember 
to arrive early ….  as some of us like to start snacking at 6:00! 
Thank you to Vickey, Pati, Connie, Deb, Sheila, Mona, Mary Ann & Donna for 
bringing treats to our March meeting.     We loved those meatballs, Vickey! 
 
Programs- Nikki Rainey 
We have had a great start to the year. I hope you enjoyed Annette Kennedy. I am 
sorry I was not able to take part in her hands on lecture. I had some prior family 
commitments. This month we are going to do something a little different for our 
program. I am sure you have been doing some spring cleaning and even working on 
your New Year’s resolutions of completing all your UFO’s. Our program this month is 
going to help you with both of these noble endeavors. We are going to have a 
member sales night. Any member who chooses can reserve a space a sell off some 
of their quilt stuff while making a little money to buy some more. {ƘƘƘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎŀȅ 
that!  You can reserve ½ a table by calling or emailing me. On your table you can sell  
quilt related items. For example: kits, fabric, patterns. You can even sell some of your 

mailto:copsringsqg@gmail.com
http://csqg.blogspot.com/
http://www.d11.org/weather.htm
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UFO’s, though I want you to save your best UFO for our 
exchange. What better way to accomplish your resolution 
for getting some of your UFO’s done then to give 
themaway. Then someone else can be excited to start a 
NEW PROJECT (UFO in disguise!) Please bring your UFO in 
a large brown paper sack with the pattern and materials 
inside. Please include a brief description of why you 
started it inside. Staple the bag closed and give your UFO 
a unique name and write it on the outside of the bag. 
When you arrive at the meeting please bring these to the 
front of the room and place them on the table. During the 
meeting all who brought a bag will have the pleasure of 
getting a “NEW PROJECT” to take home. I hope you are all 
excited as I am about this month’s meeting. 
Don’t forget to bring:   
Money to buy quilt goodies from your friends,  
a bagged UFO, and a smile!  
Nikki Rainey 2nd Vice President 
nrnoodles@yahoo.com 
706-718-6828 cell 
 
Special Announcement-Terry Putzstuck 
 
On March 17, 2012 the soldiers from the Female 
Engagement Team from Ft. Carson met at Black Bear Cafe 
and Coffee Shop to receive the red, white and blue 
welcome home quilts that CSQG members, and nurses 
from Penrose Hospital, made for them. Nine of the FET 
members were present to receive their quilts in person 
and the remainder of the quilts were entrusted to their 
Captain for safe delivery to the remaining 5 members. 
The girls were very appreciative of their gifts and  asked 
that we thank everyone who took part in making their 
quilts.  Ramona Johnson, Vickey Anderson and myself 
were honored to be able to give the quilts to the FET, 
thank them for their service to our county and welcome 
them safely home. Thank you to everyone who helped me 
make this happen!   
 
Membership--Lyn Seaver 
 

Our membership continues to grow! We now have 85 
members. In March, we had three new members: 
Maryellen Bridges, Joyce Stephenson, and Rhonda 
Walser. We also had three members renew again: 
Linda Harroun, Bonnie Kerbs, and Debby Pyeatt. 
  
Current rosters will be available at the membership table 
at the April meeting. Remember CSQG bags are still 
available for $8 along with membership pins for $5. 
CQC (Colorado Quilting Council) News- Emily Ferri 

 

The April meeting of the Colorado Quilting Council will be 
held on April 27th at King of Kings Lutheran Church in 
Pueblo.  The featured speaker is Joen Wolfrom 
entertaining us with "Adventures in Design."  This is an 
excellent opportunity for those of us who belong to CQC, 
and those who are thinking of joining the organization to 
attend a meeting close to home.  I hope to see you there. 
 
The May CQC meeting here in Colorado Springs will be 
hosted by Piecing Partners Quilt Guild and will present 
Sally Collins.   If you are interested in signing up for her all 
day workshop, the registration form and information is at 
the end of the newsletter.  
 
CQC (Colorado Quilting Council)News-Emily Ferri 

 
Thanks.  Emily Ferri, CQC Rep  719-465-3796 
 or  pursequilter@gmail.com 
 
Comfort Quilts- Susan Reed-Throckmorton 
 

Another work day for comfort quilts is scheduled for April 
12 at Ruth's Stitchery at about 1:30 until 5 ish. We got a 
lot done last time and have several quilts to quilters to 
finish. Thanks everyone for all the help. If you know a 
member who needs a comfort quilt be sure to let me 
know. 
 
Treasurer's Report - Jalinda Gieck 
 
Operating Account $23,471.46 
Raffle Account  $448.69 
 
Meeting Minutes-Kitty Hindle 
Colorado Springs Quilt Guild  
March 14, 2013 Meeting Minutes 
 

¶ Angela Gilpin called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

¶ There were no additions or corrections to the minutes 
printed in the last newsletter. 

¶ New Members:    3                                Guests:  1 

¶ Lyn Seaver (Membership) – said there are 83 members. 
We had one visitor, 3 renewing members and 3 new 
members (Maryellen Bridges, Rhonda Walser, Joyce 
Stephenson). 

¶ Jalinda Gieck (Treasurer) – said there is $21,578.88 in 
the operating account and 447.69 in the raffle account. 

¶ Kitty Hindle (Secretary) - absent. 
 
Committee Reports: 

¶ Ann Seymoure (Charity Quilts) - Ann purchased a large 
quantity of novelty fabric from Nala’s Quilt Shop using 
her birthday discount for charity quilts.  On the 4th 

mailto:nrnoodles@yahoo.com
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Thursday of every month around 11 a.m., the 
committee meets at Nuts & Bolts to finish quilts. They 
get lunch across the street as desired. 

¶ Eddie Gray (Retreat Committee Chair) - Eddie reported 
there is 1 slot left; it’s a 3 to a room accommodation.  
Please contact Eddie if you are interested in this last 
slot.  All money must be paid in full by the July meeting.  
Minimum deposit $50. No refunds. Program will be a 
mystery quilt and you will receive fabric requirements 
and cutting instructions prior to retreat. There will be 
door prizes. 

¶ Shiela Plagman (Auction) – gave ideas for auction 
donations; fabric, baskets, completed projects, table 
runners, quilts, etc., more fabric.  Susan Reed 
Throckmorton will be our auctioneer. 

¶ Dana Zimmerman (Raffle Ticket Sales) - reported that 
the raffle quilt is hanging at Nala’s Quilt Shop.  There 
are volunteer sign-up sheets for members who would 
like to sell tickets at different functions throughout the 
state.  Please see Dana if your interested in 
volunteering. 

¶ Terry Putzstuck  (Strips & Squares) - The theme for 
March it is Polka Dots.  April is Batiks.   

¶ Vickey Anderson  (Birthday Party and Monthly Raffle) – 
Bev Haring donated March’s raffle item, a basket 
containing fabric, buttons, tea, cup and chocolate.  
Annette Kennedy also donated ceramic coasters for a 
second raffle item.  Both raffles netted $21.00 . 

¶ Danielle Keenan (librarian) – Be sure to view our books 
on the blog and request prior to the guild meeting and 
Debbie will bring the book to the meeting. 

¶ Mary Hattick (Quilt Guild Challenge) - Mary showed her 
challenge quilt top.  Yes, her’s is already done…..   The 
rules are: You must use 1 more than half of the squares 
(21 colors).  You can add what you want as long as they 
are solids.  Your entry must be quilted and there can be 
no embellishments or additions.  There can be no fabric 
painting.  The reveal will be in December before the 
Holiday Party. 

New Business – membership voted and passed the 2013 
budget as stated in the March newsletter.  Eddie Gray 
motioned, Barb Shie 2nd the motion. 

¶ Angela Gilpin – the guild needs a raffle quilt custodian, 
please contact Angela if you are interested. 

 
No Old Business 
 

¶ Announcements:  Kathy Dailey has flyers for Liz Kettle’s 
workshops. 

 
SHOW & TELL   

Fran Disalvo won the Quarterly Show & Tell drawing. 
 
BREAK 
 
Door Prizes -- Bring one if you win.  There is no set 
amount for the gift.   This month's door prizes were won 
by :  Terry Putzstuck and Barb Rhoades. 
Monthly Raffle -- the basket was won by Deb Perkins and 
the coasters were won by Jamie Krause. 
SPEAKER 
Angela Gilpin introduced the speaker, Annette Kennedy 
from Longmont, CO.  She showed her landscape type 
quilts and talked about color, value and their use in quilts. 
The meeting was adjourned. 
Jalinda Gieck, Acting Secretary for Kitty Hindle 
 
 
Blog and Newsletter- Mary Hattick 
 

You can see the guild pictures on our Flickr page.-- 
http://www.flickr.com/photos/cosqg/ Each month our 
historian posts the pictures and when I remember I post a 
link to them on the blog. Because of Kitty's attention to 
detail, we now have information about the pictures 
posted for show 'n tell, so take a look.  This month you'll 
see some of these pictures. 
 

Announcement: 
49TH ANNUAL SPRING Show & Sale 
 
May 2rd – 5th, 2013 
9 a.m.-8 p.m. Thursday-Saturday 
10 a.m.-2:00 p.m. Sunday 
At the BLACK FOREST COMMUNITY CENTER 
(Black Forest Road just north of Shoup Road) 
The facility is wheel chair accessible. 
More than 90 artisan and culinary members will sell their 
work. Included will be quilts & afghans, baby items, 
paintings, pottery, jewelry, woodworking, stained glass, 
dolls, stitchery, note cards, baked goods, jams & jellies and 
much more. New items arrive throughout the show. 
Admission is Free 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/cosqg/
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The Black Forest Arts & Crafts Guild is a Colorado 
nonprofit organization. A portion of sale proceeds will 
benefit the Black Forest Arts and Crafts Guild 
Scholarship Fund and the Black Forest community. 
 
**** Because of fire regulations, no strollers, please! **** 
Visa, MasterCard & Discover are accepted 
 
  

CHRISTMAS ALL YEAR LONG  

Block of the Quarter 
 

 

 
 

 

2--2½ X 4½  inch rectangles 
 

 

 
 

 

 
6--2½ x 4½ inch Christmas fabric rectangles 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Unfinished block size is 8 ½” square 
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